
Middle School Directors, 

 

Greetings from Stony Point High School: 

 

We look forward to hosting everyone at The Point!  Please read this entire message to prepare your students for 

this competition and our facilities. 

 

1. Please drop-off all auditioning students on the SOUTH side (between the building & portables) of the 

campus.  Buses and Parents should drive around the building on the Auditorium (EAST) side, turn onto 

the road between the auditorium/building and portables, drop off at C1, and continue on around the 

building to the WEST side if parking.  Students/Chaperones should enter through Door C1.  

Directors and guest judges can park on the EAST side of the building (behind the Auditorium) and enter 

through Door B4. 

2.  Zone posters will be located in the C1 Entrance.  Students should check for their name on the zone 

poster before proceeding to the registration tables (in the same area). 

3. Registration tables will be set up by choir, voice part, and zone. 

4. Registration begins at 7:45am and ends promptly at 8:30am.   

a. Director check-in will be in the Choir Room.  Have your forms and payment ready to turn in 

there. 

b. Chaperone check-in will be next to the students’ registration tables.  

5. Once students have registered, they will make their way into the holding areas and sit by choir in badge 

order.  8th Grade Girls and 7th Grade Girls will sit in the Competition Gym and all Boys will sit in the 

small gym.  Signs will be posted. 

6. We will do our best to stay on time, but if large groups all arrive at 8:30am, the start of this contest will 

be delayed.  Please arrive in time for warm-ups and cuts to be started at 8:30am. 

7. Judges meeting will begin at 8:45am in the Choir Room. 

8. Chaperones will need to be split between the two gyms and sit among the students.  They will stay in the 

gym until their area has been cleared.  (The earlier you arrive, the earlier your chaperones can pick 

where they sit.)  As the contest nears its end, it is likely that all remaining students and chaperones will 

be ushered into one gym/holding area together.  It is the responsibility of the chaperones to collect and 

manage cell phones in the holding areas so that no student/chaperone is inappropriately using their 

device(s) according to TMEA policy. 

9. The Stony Point Choir Boosters will run a Concession Stand with various food and drink options for 

students to purchase. 

10. A map is attached showing parking/drop-off/pick-up and entrance. 

 

Director Phone Number: Randy Preston – 214.235.4688 

 


